A VRE for the Study of Documents and Manuscripts

A quiet revolution is underway in research at Oxford thanks to the Building a Virtual Research Environment for the Humanities (BVREH) project. After completing a fifteen month study to identify the electronic tools most needed by Humanities researchers, the project has recently won prestigious funding for two years to create a pilot Virtual Research Environment for the Study of Documents and Manuscripts. 

The new project is supported by the Humanities Division, hosted by the Oxford e-Research Centre, and funded by the Joint Information Systems Committee (JISC), which promotes the innovative use of information and communications technology in academic teaching and research in the UK.

An initial survey carried out by the BVREH team, Ruth Kirkham and John Pybus, defined the range of the services that a Virtual Environment should offer - from information about researchers and their interests and about conferences, lectures and seminars, to integrated communication and collaboration tools to support advanced research.

The first phase of BVREH deployed and tested several demonstrator projects. One of these, a Virtual Workspace for papyrology and epigraphy, is now being developed into the VRE for the Study of Documents and Manuscripts—which will complement research into damaged and illegible documents, funded by a major e-Science grant, at the Classics Faculty's Centre for the Study of Ancient Documents. The demonstrator Workspace allowed researchers access to image collections, supported by annotation tools and reference and support resources from around the world. The new project will convert this prototype into a fully-working system and extend its scope across the Humanities.  

Professor Alan Bowman, who is leading the Ancient Documents project, said: ‘The Workspace has greatly increased opportunities for researchers to communicate and collaborate with each other—researchers can examine each other’s collections and, quite literally compare notes.’

Professor Sally Shuttleworth, Head of the Humanities Division, said: ‘The BVREH can support scholars throughout the Humanities. For example, the early projects have shown how scholars studying ancient documents need similar tools to those studying the works of Jane Austen.

